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TRANSMITTAL MEMORANDUM

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council

FROM: Karl R. Amylon, City Manager

DATE: November 11, 2020

RE: Proposed Topics for PeaceHealth Ketchikan Medical Center Quarterly

Presentation to the City Council at its Meeting of December 17, 2020

At its meeting of January 23, 2020, the City Council and PeaceHealth Ketchikan
Medical Center interim Chief Administrator Officer Joe Mark discussed different options
for providing periodic updates to the City. At the suggestion of Councilmember Flora, it
was agreed that PeaceHealth representatives would provide quarterly updates while
submitting suggested topics at least two weeks in advance of the meeting, which
Councilmembers could review and in turn suggest modifications and/or submit requests
for additional information.

Attached for City Council review is PeaceHealth Ketchikan Medical Center's
suggested topics for the quarterly update at the December 17, 2020 City Council meeting.
Should the City Council wish to modify the list of topics and/or submit requests for
additional information, my office can respond accordingly.

A motion has been prepared for City Council consideration.

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended the City Council adopt the motion directing the City Manager to
advise PeaceHealth Ketchikan Medical Center of the City Council's acceptance and/or
modification of the proposed topics of discussion for the quarterly update of December 17,
2020 and to submit requests for additional information as determined appropriate by the
City Council.

Recommended Motion: | move the City Council direct the City Manager to advise
PeaceHealth Ketchikan Medical Center of the City Council’s acceptance and/or
modification of the proposed topics of discussion for the quarterly update of December 17,
2020 and to submit requests for additional information as determined appropriate by the
City Council.
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PeaceHealth Ketchikan Medical Center

Proposed topics for December 17, 2020, quarterly report:

e Career & Training Opportunities
o Ketchikan Medical Center Updates

e Physician Recruitment Updates

Respectfully Submitted: November 10, 2020



January 23, 2020
Motion passed with Coose, Kiffer, Gage, Bergeron, Flora, Zenge and Chapel voting yea.

Exempting the Procurement of Video Transport Services for
the Telecommunications Division from the Competitive
Bidding/Written Quotation Requirements of the Ketchikan
Municipal Code — GCI

Moved by Flora, seconded by Kiffer pursuant to subparagraph 6 of Section 3.12.050(a) of the
Ketchikan Municipal Code, the City Council exempt the procurement of video transport services
from the Telecommunications Division from the competitive bidding and written quotation
requirements of the Ketchikan Municipal Code; authorize the general manager to enter into
agreement for such transport services with GCI in an amount not to exceed $35,040; and approve
funding from the Telecommunications Division’s 2020 Rents and Leases-Infrastructure Account
No. 645.04.

Motion passed with Coose, Kiffer, Gage, Bergeron, Flora, Zenge and Chapel voting yea.

Exempting the Procurement of Veramatrix Encryption Annual
Maintenance and Support Services for the
Telecommunications _ Division  from _ the  Competitive
Bidding/Written Quotation Requirements of the Ketchikan
Municipal Code — Dascom Systems Group

Moved by Flora, seconded by Kiffer pursuant to subparagraph 6 of Section 3.12.050(a) of the
Ketchikan Municipal Code, the City Council exempt the procurement of Veramatrix encryption
annual maintenance and support services for the Telecommunications Division from the
competitive bidding and written quotation requirements of the Ketchikan Municipal Code;
authorize the general manager to enter into an agreement for the procurement of such encryption
annual maintenance and support services with Dascom Systems Group of Woodbury, Minnesota
in an amount not to exceed $16,200; and approve funding in the amount of $16,200 from the
Telecommunications Division’s 2020 Software & Equipment Maintenance Services Account No.
635.04.

Motion passed with Coose, Kiffer, Gage, Bergeron, Flora, Zenge and Chapel voting yea.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS - None

NEW BUSINESS

Discussion of Periodic Public Updates from the PeaceHealth
Ketchikan Medical Center Community Health Board —
Councilmember Flora

Mr. Joe Mark, the interim Chief Administrative Officer for PeaceHealth Ketchikan stated he
would be working here until there is a permanent individual hired. He explained his approach is
to come in with a commitment to leave the situation better than the way he found it. He said he
wanted to continue the communication process that was started by his predecessors, and see the
Councils needs are being met so you can be responsive to your constituents. He informed that
diagnostic procedure scheduling will be coming back to Ketchikan. He explained what had
happened trying to make it work out of a centralized location outside of Ketchikan, noting it
should have never left the community. He said he has commissioned a full audit on their pricing
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to look at major inpatient by diagnostic related categories, and outpatient and emergency
department procedures to see where we are competitively. He informed every individual that
leaves here for health care hurts the overall community, and ultimately it makes it difficult to
maintain a competitive price structure with the services we do have. He stated Ketchikan is
extraordinary with the mix of specialists that Ketchikan is blessed with here in regards to
orthopedics, pediatrics and family medicine, noting it is a very unique situation. He said he wants
to work and partner with the Council to see what forums need to be convened, and what
information you would like to see. He indicated they will do everything they can to give
Ketchikan the greatest value possible, and as PeaceHealth gets more information they can relay it
back to the Council. He stated it has been a long time since PeaceHealth did a full charge master
review. He indicated over the course of the next month a complete analysis will be done, and
brought back to the Council for review.

Mr. Mark asked the Council what they would like to see in terms of a regular presentation in
terms of frequency, and what level of detail. He stated he was happy to pull a truck out front with
as much information as the Council would like to see. He informed 98% of PeaceHealth records
are available to the Council

Councilmember Flora thanked Mr. Mark for coming tonight. He said a year ago a meeting was
held with the hospital board, and it was agreed there needs to be some sort of periodic regular
updates to the Council. He explained several months back this body was informed that the
framework is in place with no discussion from the Council on what should be included. He
agreed with Mr. Mark that this is the community’s hospital, and he was not comfortable with the
terms of the updates being dictated to the community. He stated the reason this was requested as
an agenda item is because he is not sure what the other Councilmembers and members of the
community want to see from PeaceHealth. He said he wanted a mechanism put in place where
this body had an opportunity to be contributors to what the framework of those updates would
be, and use that mechanism to keep this information concise and efficient. He said you
mentioned the diagnostic procedure scheduling coming back to Ketchikan, and questioned if Mr.
Mark had any idea on how many jobs that would entail and would they be filled by local
residents.

Councilmember Zenge questioned what timeframe we would be looking at, and once that is
done, will that information be rolled out to the community,

Councilmember Gage said the billing system needs to be cleaned up and simplified to understand
what the procedure is when you receive and review your bill. She stated she would like to see a
receipt for payment or an update, and when you are requesting alternate payment arrangements
there seems to be a push by PeaceHealth to pay an amount set by them, even if that person can’t
afford that amount. She said PeaceHealth asks for your previous year tax return as part of their
bill forgiveness program, and felt this is misguided because that person could have lost their job
or is now on disability.

Councilmember Zenge thanked Mr. Mark for coming and appreciates that the diagnostic
scheduling is being returned to Ketchikan. She indicated one of the things she believed happened
with our hospital is a breakdown in communication when jobs were filled out of state instead of
locally. She said she had a conversation today with the person in ¢harge of PeathHealth’s website
because she has been working on that website trying to understand how it works, noting it is not
user friendly. She appreciates being told these things are going to be fixed, but we have been told
that from the last three representatives from PeaceHealth. She said what will work for her is a
schedule, when your completion date might be and if there is a problem to immediately inform
the Council. She said when it comes to transparency she just wants the truth.
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Councilmember Gage said she would like to see people who are just sick referred to a nurse
practitioner instead of the emergency room when all the doctor offices are booked.

Mr. Mark answered questions from the Council.

Councilmember Flora said quarterly updates would be acceptable, and requested PeaceHealth
forward to staff and Council information two weeks before the meeting date. He indicated if we
had that in advance that would give Councilmembers an opportunity to ask questions on that
material, comment on what they would like to see and then forwarded back to you so you can
come prepared. Mr. Mark said that would work for him.

Councilmember Flora referenced during a previous update from Ms. Hodgekinson, where she
said people will no longer be turned into cellections, and asked for a current update on
PeaceHealth’s policy regarding collections.

Mr. Mark said he would have to look into the current policy and get back to the Council with that
information. He continued that his experience with collections should be a soft approach to
include sitting down with the patient and filling out a financial means test to determine what that
family can afford. He said that typically the people who will get turned over to collections are the
people who have the means and ability to pay but choose not to.

Councilmember Gage stated that the hospital lease contract is coming up and asked if Mr. Mark
will be part of that team.

In response to Councilmember Gage, Mr. Mark said that he will be part of that team but Mr.
Chuck Prosper will be in the lead. He said he will have a behind the scenes role, since he is the
guy on the ground.

Mayor Sivertsen thanked Mr. Mark for coming and presenting tonight and said that hopefully
PeaceHealth will move slowly so that he could stay here for a while.

Rescinding September 25, 2019 Designation of a Screening
Committee to Evaluate the Request for Proposals (RFP) for
the Reconfiguration of the Port of Ketchikan and Uplands
Improvements and Designating the Mayor and City Council as
the Reviewing Authority that will Make a Final Determination
Regarding any Proposals that May be Received as a Result of
the RFP Process

Moved by Coose, seconded by Flora the City Council rescind its September 25, 2019 designation
of a screening committee to evaluate the responses to the Request for Proposals (RFP) for the
Reconfiguration of the Port of Ketchikan and Uplands Improvements and designate the Mayor
and City Council as the reviewing authority that will make a final determination regarding any
proposals that may be received as a result of the RFP process.

Councilmember Coose said this is the way to go since they are the one’s responsible for making
the final decision. He said they will keep the public as informed as they can with the information
they receive.

Councilmember Zenge stated she would like the Council to decide how they are going to let the
public know when and how they plan to pass on this information.

Mayor Sivertsen explained the procedure of noticing the public about the meeting by submitting
an ad to the newspaper at least three days before the meeting date. He stated they will have a
Special Meeting on January 28th, noting none of the proposals have been opened at this point.
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